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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
ZONING & DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

MINUTES

October 26, 2011

Hunter College 695 Park Ave., NY, NY 10065

Faculty Lounge West Building - 8th Floor

The meeting started at 6:10 P. M., ended at 7:45 pm
Present: Elizabeth Ashby, Michele Birnbaum, Jeffery Escobar, Larry Parnes, Ruth Halberg, Marco Tamayo, Teri Slater (Co-Chair), Elaine Walsh (Co-Chair)
Excused: Barbara Chocky
1) Report on the removal of the Duane Reade marquee 86th Street between Park and Lexington Avenues.

Department of Buildings representative Stephen Figueiredo reported that the marquee was removed as it there had not been the required permit and that the usage was in violation of the zoning regulations. He explained that the removal occurred following all of the steps necessary to remove the marquee including the involvement of the legal affairs division.

Concerns were raised regarding Duane Reade’s plans to replace the marquee.  Currently the DOB is monitoring their application as there are five separate applications for signage for the location.  The total square footage requested would not be allowed as the square footage exceeds what is permitted.

The committee thanked Mr. Figueiredo for his thoroughness and continued responsiveness to concerns of the committee regarding zoning issues. The committee presented him with a certificate of appreciation acknowledging his “Good Public Service Award.”
2)  Update: R8b Mid-Block Zoning Text Amendment:
Teri Slater reported that recent contact with the Department of City planning revealed that they continue to review the application and are working to tighten the report section dealing with SES. They hope to move the application in the next few weeks.
3) Discussion of illegal signage in Community Board 8.  
Mr. Figueiredo was given a list of non-compliant signage locations, as presented by community members and the committee.  We will forward additional lists and requested an update on the status of the signs already identified.  Mr. Figueiredo explained that the Department is short staffed and would appreciate a listing prioritizing signs that have been in violation.  He stated that the Department is pursuing violations on a first come, first serve basis.  Frustration was expressed by the public and the committee members. The committee will work on alternative strategies to ensure that the businesses are in compliance.  Suggestions included letters to elected officials, tour of community with city agencies who regulate and enforce illegal signage.  There was strong sentiment that the violations impacted quality of life for those who live and work in community Types of violations include: A frames, blinking signs inside windows, banners. (partial list; PC Richards, Best Buy, Staples, Soul Cycle, Euro Pan, Tasti Delight, Burger Flame, Capital One bank(59th Street and Third Ave.), Banners on walls on east 61st and 63rd street off First Ave.   The committee restated a need for a signage review of the area.

In the discussion of zoning Mr. Figueiredo stated that his agency also reviews Liquor licenses for compliance with American with Disabilities Act (ADA) and also whether an establishment can operate in an area as it pertains to zoning regulations.  The Department of Buildings has a final say in regards to these areas.

Mr. Figueiredo announced that the Department of Buildings has initiated a new process called the HUD Program which will centralize the process for permits.  Application process will only be permitted electronically and the various departments will be able to review as a team.
As there was no new or old business the meeting was adjourned. 
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